LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 9th OCTOBER 2006 AT 8PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Mrs H Betts in the Chair, Mr J Roberts, Mrs S Hutchison and Miss.J. Seymour


Clerks – S Hedges, J Marcham

Prior to the meeting PC Judith Mcpherson attended and introduced herself as the Local Police Officer for the ward area which includes Little Wenlock.  She has a Community Support officer to assist her – CSO Suzanne Allen.  She told councillors of work that she has been doing within the parish. Councillor Seymour asked about the application for the catering van on the Forest Glen site which has been refused.  PC Mcpherson said that she would send a letter of support to Cllr Seymour who will forward it to the Planning Department.  PC Mcpherson left contact details for the parish which are as follows: WPC Judith Mcpherson ,Wellington Police Station. Telephone 01952 214872 email judith.mcpherson@westmercia.pnn.police.uk
586) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Mr G Chancellor is on holiday.
587) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
No declarations were made.

588
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 13th September 2006

RESOLVED – that the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 13th September 2006 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
589) PARISH CONCERNS

Pat Hutchings from the parish attended. She had written a letter to the parish council before the break expressing her concern about rats in the village and giving advice how to deal with them.  She said that she had not received a reply to her letter.  However, the issue was dealt with at the last meeting and the council had agreed to publish her concern and the advice in the next newsletter.  The Clerk apologised to Mrs Hutchings and will send a copy of the letter out to her.  Mrs Hutchings also asked about the shooting dates.  Cllr Betts informed her that the chairman was not able to respond to parishioners requests for dates and that the parish council had written to the BASC and would monitor the situation over the forthcoming season and then report the happenings.  Cllr Betts also suggested that Mrs Hutchings contacted the shoot to try and find out the dates.  Mrs Hutchings said that her and several other villagers had done so but had not heard anything back.  The Clerk explained that we were limited as a parish council as to what we could do, but we would certainly be noting all complaints from parishioners to report to the BASC.
590) CLERKS REPORT

The contents of the Clerks report were noted and the following actions taken:

MOBILE PHONE MASTS
The Clerk received a letter from Dawley Hamlets Parish council asking for support from Parish Councils to request that the Borough hold a conference inviting those councils which have been successful in addressing this problem and to introduce a more stringent policy.  The Clerk will reply to Great Dawley saying that whilst we agree that there should be more local control, local authorities only have limited powers and at the moment the legislation is not in place to support them.
591) PLANNING – No planning applications were received this month.

Cllr Seymour reported that the application for the mobile catering unit at the Forest Glen had been refused despite support from Little Wenlock Parish Council and the Shropshire Wildlife Trust.  The Planning Department feel that it has a detrimental affect on the appearance of an Area of Outstanding Beauty.  Cllr Seymour has spoken to SWT who will contact AONB as he thinks that they will also have supported the application.  Mr Rees could appeal – during this time no enforcement action would be taken.  He could also submit another application.  PC Mcpherson, who attended the meeting earlier, will also be writing a letter of support as the presence of the catering van deters vandalism and crime.  
592) BOROUGH LIAISON –To respond to any requests or consultation from the Borough Council or other district service providers.

The Clerk passed the Core Strategy documents to Cllr Betts.   After a discussion, the Core Strategy was passed to Cllr Roberts to look through and the Waste Strategy was kept by Cllr Betts.
593)
INDIVIDUAL UPDATES
Cllr Betts commented on an issue raised by PC Mcpherson who talked about speeding in the village.  There is not a straight area in Little Wenlock that is long enough in accordance with the law for a speeding offence to be registered with a hand held camera.  However, PC Mcpherson did say that if villagers noticed cars speeding, then, although they could not be prosecuted, they could be given a warning.  However, we are on the waiting list for a VAS sign and PC Mcpherson suggested that the parish council, parishioners and other bodies should write to Telford and Wrekin complaining about speeding in the village as this will support their request as they are distributed according to number of accidents, number of complaints and data from data strips.  PC Mcpherson has a proforma of a letter which could be used to send to parishioners requesting them to watch their speed.  The Clerk will write to PC Mcpherson and ask her for a copy of this letter and it can be discussed whether or not to distribute it at the next meeting.

Cllr Betts had the Playing Field Quarterly report – there were a few issues to go back to the Village Hall Committee.

She also confirmed the date of the next Candles meeting as 13th December.

Cllr Betts had received a guide for improving local environment quality for parish and town councils.  It is a very useful book and is in the circulation file for information.

Cllr Seymour reported that the NHS consultation had started and there were lots of questions to be asked.

Cllr Roberts had been to the Footpaths meeting.  He has spoken to the coal board about moving the path through the wood at Steeraway and that it could become a bridleway.

Cllr Betts asked if he had any news about the footpaths at Candles becoming rights of way and not permissive paths – however, this was not discussed.

Cllr Roberts said that Bob King had problems with the advertising of new footpaths in the town because they were all being advertised individually which is very costly.  He is trying to get the Legal department to advertise them in one block which could save a lot of money and has asked for the parish council support.  The Clerk will write to Bob King suggesting that he press the legal department to advertise outstanding claims in one block to save on the cost of the project.

Cllr Roberts reported the attempted theft of a caravan from a driveway in the village in broad daylight.  The thieves were challenged by a neighbour and they tried to run him down.  He dialled 999 and the police blocked the road, apprehending the criminals.

594)
FINANCE
The following payments were authorised:
£131.39
Eon Energy Services

Quarterly maintenance contract

£188.00
K Smith


Grasscutting

£278.48
Midland News Association
Advert for clerks post

£122.60
S Hedges


September Salary

£34.32
Inland Revenue

Income Tax re September Salary
595) RESIGNATION OF COUNCILLOR – The Parish Council acknowledged the resignation of Cllr S Hutchison who will leave the Parish Council on November 13th.
Cllr Betts asked the Clerk to contact Telford and Wrekin to ask if it was permissible for a parish council to put out a newsletter article to ask if people wanted to be co-opted and if more than one person put themselves forward could it be done by Councillor vote, (or invite all to attend meetings to watch and learn ahead the election next year) without risk of being forced to hold a mid term election.

596)
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 13th November 2006 at the Village Hall at 8pm.

Signed







Date

Chairman

